
Mark Niesse’s Facebook Message 
 

Mark Niesse August 3 at 9:01pm Report 
Mrs. (redacted) 
I am a reporter for The Associated Press writing an article about a new law in Hawaii allowing the state 
Department of Health to ignore repeat requests for records. This law was passed in response to all the 
requests for Barack Obama's birth certificate. 
I found your name when I asked the Department of Health for recent inquiries relating to Obama's birth 
certificate. 
Would you please talk with me for my article? 
I can be reached at 808-536-5510 or mniesse@ap.org. 
Thank you. 
--Mark Niesse, AP-Honolulu  
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